Minutes of the IRC Business Meeting

15 October 2002

(George R. Brown Convention Center, Houston, Texas, USA)

R. G. Ellingson, Secretary

The meeting called to order at about 19:10 h with eleven people in attendance.

Dr. Herbert Fischer, IRC President, welcomed the participants and summarized the activities of the IRC. This was followed by his call for revision on the agenda. Hearing none, the agenda was approved. Dr. Fischer then called for additions or corrections to the minutes of the 2001 meeting. Hearing none, the minutes were approved.

Dr. Terry Nakajima, IRC Vice President, summarized the IRC activities during the past year. The highlight was the improvement of the IRC website. Members are urged to look at the site and send their comments to Dr. Nakajima. The IRC leadership wishes to place the IRC history on the site, and Dr. Fisher is working on accomplishing this. Dr. Nakajima reported that he has informally received three proposals for the 2004 IRS meeting, but only one formal proposal has been received from Korea, represented by Dr. B.J. Sohn.

Dr. Robert Ellingson, IRC Secretary, provided a report on the financial status of the Commission (see the IRC Website for the written report).

Working group reports

Dr. Ellingson presented a summary of ICRCCM activities and a report was received from the working group on Remote Sensing of Middle Atmosphere.

Dr. Robert Cahalan provided a summary of the I3RC and presented a charter for a working group on 3D Radiative Transfer (3DRT). After discussion the IRC leadership accepted this charter and approved the formation of the group with Dr. Cahalan as Chairman.

Rapporteurs

Reports were received from UVB and BSRN from Dr. Simon and Dr. Ohmura, respectively.

IRC leadership recommended that Dr. William Rossow, GRP Chair, be asked to be the rapporteur to the IRC on clouds and radiation.

Aerosols: It was recommended that perhaps the IRC should have a rapporteur from Aeronet. Recommendations and/or volunteers for such a position are welcome.

The IRC membership is invited to review working group and Rapporteur reports (the reports are on the IRC website).

IRS Proposals

Dr. B. J. Sohn gave a short presentation on Korean proposal for the 2004 IRS (see the IRC website).

New Science Programs

Dr. Nakajima reported on plans for the Asian Pacific Radiation Symposium. Rationale: there are many more people now, particularly in Asia, studying radiation and there are few opportunities for them to attend organized symposia. The first APRS will be held in China in 2003. Thereafter the meetings will be every 4 years, separated by 2 years from the IRS.

Next IRC Meeting

The next IRC meeting will be at the IUGG 2003 in Sapporo, Japan during the June 30 – July 11 period.

Action item: Dr. Nakajima proposes an IRC medal for a senior person and four medals for young scientists based on IRS presentations. The IRC leadership welcomes responses to this proposal. Please respond with your comments before 1 June 2003.

The meeting was adjourned at 21:55 h.

